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                      February 2020 Newsletter – 410 BLAST 

This Month – Meeting at the Geneseo Airport – 3G8 
This month, February 1st, we will meet at 7:30 pm as usual in the Gen-

Air Kitchen/meeting room on the airport in Geneseo.  

 

Now this being winter and the recent pattern of snow on or near the 

week-ends the meeting is subject to cancellation.  The Chapter 

President will make every effort to notify all members of cancellation 

by text or phone if possible.  

 

Note:  Many of us meet at Culvers in Geneseo around 6 to 6:15 pm for 

supper ahead of the meeting.  Everyone is welcome – we set at separate 

tables or move some together as we are able to depending on table 

space available.  It’s a great opportunity to visit. 

 

Anyone interested in aviation is welcome.  We have aircraft builders, 
aircraft restorers, pilots, mechanics, non-pilots, and people just 

interested in aviation as members.  Our monthly chapter meeting 

usually consists of a short business meeting followed by refreshments 

and then a short program.  The programs vary from month to month.  We 

encourage all who have an interest in aviation to join us.  Please 

come and visit with us this evening. 
 

So come on out to our next official meeting February 1st at the 

Geneseo Airport see what we’re about.  Join us and be open to 

experiencing aviation in many different ways.  We are a small group 

looking to grow.   

 

February’s program will be presented by Daryl Dierwechter, an update 
on his Zen-Air project.  

 

Anyone interested in presenting a program please call Dion @ 815-535-

3501. Don’t be shy – we are all a fun loving bunch and are very 

supportive.  Normally we will have a short business meeting followed 

by a short break to set up the program, have refreshments, and time to 

socialize and get better acquainted with your friends in Chapter 410.  

The minutes for last month are included later in this little short 

newsletter. 

 

Calendar of Events 
 

Jan. 28 – 29 Tuesday & Wednesday – Midwest Aviation Maintenance 

Symposium & trade Show (IA renewl) At the Holiday Inn Conference 



Center near the Des Moines Airport. See iaaviation.com for details, 

registration and hotel booking information.  Book your hotel before 

Jan 20 to get a better rate.  Booking code for hotel: iaa. 
 

Feb. 1 Saturday – Chapter 410 Meeting at 7:30 pm At Gen-Air Park 3G8 

in Geneseo, IL.   

 

Feb. 11 Saturday – Chapter 75 Meeting at 7:00 pm At the Deere-Wyman 

Carriage House in Moline, IL.   

 

Mar. 7th. Saturday – Chapter 410 Meeting at 7:30 pm At Gen-Air Park 3G8 

in Geneseo, IL.   

 

A Reminder – 2020 Dues are due beginning in January.  Please use the 
attached form at the end of this newsletter.  We would love to have 

you join us. 

 

For Sale 
 

Hangar Winch for sale – call Bob Kuhns for details at 309-945-5746 

 

For Sale – Miss Fitt, a 15 foot 1929 Mead Glider Company Kyak with 

outrigger and sail, built that summer by my late older brother.  The 

kyak has been re-built to better than new museum quality using more 

modern materials.  It is now stored, covered, in a hangar at the 

Whiteside County Airport south of Rock Falls, Illinois.  I am asking 

for $1,000 or the best offer close to it.  Te see and/or make an 

offer, please contact me at this address: 

William L. Havener 

1409 6th Ave 

Sterling, IL  61081-2514 

 

If you would like an ad placed please email Dion all the information 

by the middle of each month. 

 

 

 

 

 

EAA CHAPTER 410 Minutes – January 4, 2020 
 

Call to Order - The meeting was called to order at 7:27 pm by President Dion Carr. 

Roll Call   4 officers and 12 members were present. 

Secretary’s Report - A motion to approve the November 2019 minutes was made by Daryl 

Dierwechter and seconded by Galen Johnson.  Motion approved.  

Treasurer’s Report - The treasurer’s report was presented.  A motion to approve was 

made by Daryl Dierwechter and seconded by Dale Burkey.  Motion approved.  

Correspondence – There was an email from Erik Larsen correcting the credit for a picture 

in a previous newsletter. 

Special Report – None. 



Old Business – None. 

New Business – The Chapter renewal is done.  Galen Johnson made a motion to reimburse 

Dion Carr for the renewal expense.  Daryl Dierwechter seconded.  The motion was 

approved.  Dion challenged the members to reach out a little more to create growth in the 

chapter.  He is looking for ideas. 

Technical Counselor Report  -  Mark Bauer presented the need for ground fault circuit 

breakers in the house and in drop cords.  Electricity can be dangerous.  Your life is worth 

protecting.   

Progress Reports   - 

Daryl Dierwechter – He is working on the rear fuselage stiffener plates.  He is looking at 

the front fuselage. 

Dale Burkey – The plane is out of the paint shop.  He plans to have it running by spring.  

Now it is time for the paperwork. 

Galen Johnson – The spruce sticks for the wing walk are in place. 

Bob Kuhns – He had it flying once recently. 

Mark Bauer – Kathryn starts captain school for the 737.  She will be flying domestic. 

Bob Johnson – The RV-8 is at the barn.  He will be working on the ADSB.  The Rans S20 

has a wing done ready for cover. 

Dion Carr – The Champ is apart for it’s annual. 

Member Activities  - None.   

Program – Mark Bauer received the Master Pilot and Master Mechanic awards.  He offered 

some stories about his life. 

Refreshments – They were provided by the Pritchard’s. 

February Program – Daryl Dierwechter 

February Refreshments – The Dierwechters 

Meeting adjourned - The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.    

 

Respectfully submitted 

Mary Carr 

Secretary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please if you care to join us or know of someone who might want to 

join us fill out the form on the next page.  If you are a current 

member please note our dues cycle is in line with the calendar year 

and if you are current we won’t be asking for renewal until January. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION CHAPTER 410 
 

EAA Chapter 410 is based in Geneseo, IL.  If you are interested in almost any aspect of Aviation we may 

be the spot for you.  Please come and join us.  We meet the first Saturday of each month at 7:30.  If the 

majority of the members choose that time can change.  Dues for 2020 are now due.  Please fill out the 

attached form, so that we can update our Chapter records, and turn it in with your dues payment.  Thank 

you. 
 

Name:   ____________________________  EAA#: ______________________ 

Spouse: ____________________________  EAA#: ______________________ 

Additional Family Members: 

1. ________________________________  EAA#: ______________________ 

2. ________________________________  EAA#: ______________________ 

3. ________________________________  EAA#: ______________________ 

Use bottom of sheet if you need more space 
 

Address:_________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

Home Phone: ____________________________ 

Work Phone:  ____________________________ 

Home E-mail: ____________________________ 

Work E-mail:  ____________________________ 
 

Dues for 2020:    $ ___________  ($10.00) 

Dues for Spouse    $ ___________  ($5.00) 

Dues Additional family members: $ ___________  ($5.00 each) 

Total 2020 Dues:    $ ___________ 
 

Remit Dues to: 
 

EAA Chapter 410 

C/O Laurie Pritchard 
20178 E. 950 St. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

Newsletter Editor: 
Dion Carr 

146 Deer Park Dr. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-441-6106 

Young Eagles: 
Dave W. Flenner 

877 Riverside Dr. 

Dixon, IL 61021 

815-652-5268 

Tech Counselor: 
Dion Carr 

146 Deer Park Dr. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-441-6106 

Tech Counselor: 
Mark Bauer 

134 South Park Ave 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-441-5488 

President: 
Dion Carr 

146 Deer Park Dr. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-441-6106 

Vice-President: 
Galen Johnson 

14364 Damen Rd. 

Morrison. IL 61270 

815-772-7687 

Treasurer: 
Lauri Pritchard 

20178 E. 950 St. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-945-7323 

Secretary: 
Mary Carr 

146 Deer Park Dr. 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-441-6106 


